Pullman Civic Organization Meeting Wednesday August 15t

Called to order at 7:39 pm

Judge Bates swore in Jim Bosman as Treasurer.

New Resident Rochelle Tucker was welcomed.

Minutes from July PCO general meeting were read, notes were adopted.

Minutes from July Exec Meeting read, need Treasurer’s report from Jim Bosman, $42,444.18
was the total balance.

Committee Reports

Membership — Fernando Rosque — 42 memberships were sold this month, encouraged
members to bring their neighbors.

Beman — Ann Alspaugh— the next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday July 25" in the Florence
Lowden Miller Center (614 E. 113 Street) at 7:30pm.

Education — No Update

Safety — No Update

Welcome — Beverly Ash-Larson - the Welcome Committee continues to provide welcome bags —
4 distributed. Completed the update of area information for new/established residents to the
PCO website.

Labor History Ad Hoc — No Update

Tree Planting Ad Hoc — Mike McMahon — the recommendation is to take no action until the
committee can plan with with the CPD and create a larger and more detailed plan of action.
Motion to accept the recommendation passed unanimously

House Tour — Cindy McMahon — Gotta get posters and brochures distributed all over the city,
neighborhood help is encouraged. Volunteers are always welcome. Meeting Wednesday, July

24 at 6pm in 614 E/ 113th street.

Garden Club — Mike McMahon — workdays coming up 28 and 30 at Arcade Park at 5:30, if
you’re available, contact Mike.



Greenstone — Luther Mason — Back to School is coming up, and with it lots of events. Rev.
passed around a flier with all of the upcoming activities. Boy Scouts start back up in September,
always looking for more kids. Eagle Scouts have completed their projects. Community Dinners
are starting back up, Labor Day is on and there will be brisket.

Choir — No Update, on hiatus for the summer

Pullman Arts — Erica Roewade — Film screening next Saturday at the Beverly Arts Center, it’s $6
and a documentary. First Pullman Art Walk is September 16" from 10-4, studios open, activities
and exhibits. 11137 Langley is the HQ for the Artwalk on the day of.

HPF — Mike Shymanski — Tours are continuing in conjunction with the NPS. Two improvement
projects in the Visitor’s Center, looking for volunteers. Another issue of the Pullman Journal if
anyone would like to submit an article.

National Park — Kathy Schneider — Labor Day celebration from 2-5 outside the hotel, remarks,
folk music, a military band, factory tours, neighborhood tours, Little Obie is giving mini-railcar
rides. Looking for help setting up and taking down. Pop-up tents for neighborhood partners and
food at the Greenstone. Looking to fix the roof and windows at the Administration building this
fall. Early next Spring, work should begin on the Visitor’s Center.

State Site — No Update

Coop Op — No Update

Pullman Parters — No Update

New Business

Annual budget will be announced next month, so committees need to get any requests in
before the next Exec Board meeting.

Rev Luther asked about PCO and community support for the Metra Updates Coalition.
Split the pot was $66, John Cwenkala was the winner.

Tom Sanchez passed away, the funeral is tomorrow for anyone interested.

Old Business

Annual budget will be announced next month, so committees need to get any requests in
before the next Exec Board meeting.



Adjourned at 8:11



